
TOWN OF BLEECKER 
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

JULY 15, 2020 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 
Councilman Becker:  Present 
Councilman Winnie:  Present 
Supervisor Howard:  Present 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Present 
Councilman Smith:  Absent 
Also in attendance were Richard DiDomizio and Paul Brink 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Councilman Winnie made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting.  It was 
seconded by Councilman Becker and approved;  In Favor: 4   Opposed: 0 
 
Clerk Report: 
  In June the Town took in $125;  $15 in Dog Licenses and $110 in Transfer Station Permits.  It 
was all given to the Supervisor. 
 
No Code Enforcement Report 
 
Dog Control: 
Pat Ashbey reported three calls. 
 
The Supervisor, Bookkeeper, and Assessor’s reports were submitted. 
 
Highway: 
  Paul Brink reported that he is projected to pave South Shore Road in mid August. 
Supervisor Howard asked him to call Gage and check on the delivery date for the new truck. 
Paul also reported that the County may not have enough money to do Dumpster Day in 
September this year. 
 
Supervisor Howard told the Board that Medicaid FMAP money has been sent to the County. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



RESOLUTION #28-20 
Authorization to Buy Parts for the Broom 

 
Councilman Becker offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Resolved; the Bleecker Town Board does hereby authorize the Highway Superintendant to 
spend $1600 to buy parts for the Road Broom. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Winnie and approved;  In Favor: 4   Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Winnie:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
 
Per Councilman Winnie’s query from last month about adopting a junk law, junk law ordinances 
have to be specific to zoning laws. Maybe our littering law will work, so John can enforce it. 
 

RESOLUTION #29-20 
Authorization to Pay General and Highway Fund Bills 

 
Councilman Bartholomew offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Resolved; the Bleecker Town Board has hereby audited and approved for payment General 
Fund bills #V-77 through #V-86 for a total of $1970.17 and Highway Fund bills #V-40 through 
#V-43 for a total of $1056.31. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Becker and approved;  In Favor: 4   Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Winnie:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
 
Councilman Winnie made a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded by Councilman Becker and 
approved;  In Favor: 4  Opposed: 0 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:17 
Recorded and submitted by Toni Johnson, Town Clerk 
 


